## Letter From

## Victor Simenson

Somewhere in France March 24, 1918

Dear Mrs. Moffatt:

I wish to let you know that I received the package which you sent me. I wish to thank you and the rest of the Sutton Red Cross for same. R-

ceived it in very good order. Though I did not get it on Xmas it was most welcome to get something from the States. The Red Cross is doing a great deal

for the American soldiers, and we all appriciate it very much. We are having a good time at present the weather being warm

though the nights are cool.

We find the Y. M. C. A. a very welcome place to go to when we wish to write or read. We have entertainments every night so I

enjoy myself very much when I can.

The country is most beautiful here. Am sure it is different in N. D. The grass is green and

the grain up above the ground. The Y. M. C. A. has a French class for those who wish to learn French. I think those who have taken it for a week can say a half dozen words. So it looks rather dark to me to care to take it up. There are a large number of French people who can talk rather good english, so we manage to get along with words and signs which is all

Thanking you all once more, 1 remain in best of health.

Sincerely

that is necessary.

Pvt. Victor L. Simenson